Friends of Cheyenne Mountain State Park Board Meeting
September 16 , 2004 Minutes

In Attendance;  Pam Miller, Dick Taylor, Rick Upton, Jerry O’Hare, Lori O’Hare, Jim Schwerin and Glen Scott.
Old Business

The minutes from the previous meeting were reviewed and approved.

A lively discussion was held about software for keeping track of finances.  Dick had concerns about whether it could transfer from one computer to another, how it tracks entries, etc.  Jim shared with us we could purchase Microsoft Money for $89.  Quickbooks has a business accounting package nonprofit edition for $450.  You can add on a member tracking system with it.  Jim recommended purchasing the checkbook version of Microsoft Money 2005 for now as we can use outlook to track members for now.  He will get a demo for Quickbooks for Dick to review.
Glen reviewed key points about our 501c3 status that we need to submit to the Government. 

* Between March 12, 2002 and Dec 31 2006 we may need to provide more information about what we’ve done for them to determine if we really are a 501c3.  

* We need to file a 990 EZ if we exceed $25000 in revenue. 

*  Glen suggested we need to have some accountability on how we are spending our funds.

* Glen is the registered agent for our board with the Gov’t. 

Discussion about sales tax on merchandise we sell came up.  Jerry will check with the Friends of Castlewood Canyon and see how they handle that issue.  

Picnic, Oct 2   9:00 – 1:00   A long hike will start at 9:00, a shorter hike will be offered at 10:30, a bike ride will be offered starting at 9:00.  Jim and Pam will lead the bike ride.  Lunch will be served at 12:30 followed by a park update by Rich.  We will ask members to bring their own chairs, raingear and a side dish.  We will provide hot dogs and burgers.  Pam and Rick will provide grills.  Dick will need a table to display his fossils and minerals.  

Treasurer’s Report

 We have $4820 in our account.  

New Business
 Jerry thanked the board for their commitment as it is difficult to keep interest up when we have no officially opened park yet.  

Rick was contacted by someone interested in joining the Friends and attending the NAI conference.  Wanted to know if Dick’s offer was still open.  Dick is willing to grant him the initial $1000 and the candidate would have to pay the late fee and expenses above the $1000.  We also determines we need to develop guidelines for selecting people to go to workshops and develop an application packet.

Rick reminded us State Parks may be facing more budget cuts in the future.  

It was suggested someone contact Rick Creekmore at REI to determine how to apply for grants they give out periodically.
Park Ranger update
Rich was unable to attend tonights meeting so there was no park update.

Next meeting will be Octber 21, 2004.
Meeting adjourned at 6:30p.m.  

Respectfully Submitted,

Lori O’Hare

